Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 489 July 2010

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 11th June, 2010. It was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman), D Weston, B Parkinson, I Read and N Anfield. Clerk BC Taylor (878060).

Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs J Calvert .

County Cllr Mrs C Wood and District Cllr K Knaggs attended as guests. Some 150 members of the public were present.

Wind Turbines in Sheriff Hutton

The Chairman declared the meeting open and stated the current situation as it was known. Four landowners had been approached by Scottish Power to see if they would be willing to lease out land for the erection of wind turbines and the associated power lines. They had been offered £1,000 each to sign a confidentiality agreement. A plan had been circulating in the village showing 11 turbines of industrial size on the flat plain between Daskett Hill and Terrington Bank. (This later transpired to not be the official plan produced by Scottish Power which showed suggested positions for 9 turbines in the area). The Chairman pointed out that no turbines can be erected without formal planning permission and no application has been made, and will not be made for at least 18 months because of the preparatory work that Scottish Power will have to carry out.

County Cllr Mrs Wood was introduced and said that although she is not against wind turbines, she is against the siting of them in this instance and will actively work to oppose them. The proposed site is not an ANOB, but is on its back door and ANOB will oppose this siting. She said it is important to be aware of what can happen. There is a wind farm at Mendip Hill and Selby has a 'forest' of turbines. It is very early days but she will give her full support to oppose the plan.

District Cllr Knaggs was introduced and said that he and County Cllr Mrs Wood had often worked as a team in fighting causes and they would do so again over this matter. He has put in place an early warning system at Ryedale DC to warn if a planning application is made. There has been an application granted for a small domestic size turbine on the Wolds which was intended for the generation of domestic supply and not attached to the grid. He said that wind farms are constructed with a Government subsidy which is funded by the consumer. This results in a charge of £13.50 on each electricity bill. The existing wind farms across the country only work at 25-30% official capacity and still need power stations to keep the lights on when the wind drops, for 70% of the time. The countryside will be blighted by them for little gain. There is a website www.countryguardian.net which acts to help groups wishing to oppose wind farms by collecting and making available well researched technical information.

The discussion was then thrown open to the floor. The consensus was that it was essential to form a group to fight the proposed development. The Parish Council felt that this should be formed from and run by residents. Issues voiced of immediate concern were the legal position on compulsory purchase of land, the transportation of blades into the area for the construction and the method and route by which the generated supply would be carried to the national grid.

The open meeting closed and the normal Parish Council Meeting resumed. Cllr Mrs Bean proposed a resolution to be passed not to support wind turbines in this area until such times that more comprehensive information and details are to hand when the Council will consider its position further and make a more reasoned judgement. She also proposed that the Parish Council should be represented on any group formed in the village to oppose wind turbines. Cllr Weston supported the proposal.

Planning Applications

10/00494/HOUSE: Mr M Fairbotham: Erection of two storey and first floor extension together with installation of 2no. first floor east elevation windows at 1 Cornborough Road Sheriff Hutton YO60 6QR. Supported by Councillors.

Approval by Ryedale DC of 10/00324/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs MacMillan: Revision of plan for Erection of single-storey extension to rear and raising of roof height of rear section of existing dwelling (revised details to approval 09/00643/HOUSE dated 1/9/09). Noted by Councillors.

10/00585/HOUSE: Mr R Ruddy: Erection of part two-storey/part single-storey extension to north elevation (revised details to refusal 10/00052/HOUSE dated 18/3/10). Supported by Councillors.

Parish Plan

The report on the action plan will be attached to the minutes of the meeting and will be available to read on the website.

Complaints made to Ryedale District Council

A number of outstanding matters relating to planning and street lighting have been raised with Ryedale District Council and there has been no response. It was agreed that the Parish Council should write to the Chief Executive of the District Council seeking urgent attention to these matters.

Next Meeting will take place on 9th July 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 – Section 53

Application to modify the Definitive Map of Public Rights of Way at Sheriff Hutton, Ryedale by adding a footpath along the Coach Road at Sheriff Hutton Park

If anyone has been written to by NYCC (Economic and Rural Services) with reference to the above application please supply information to them on the Evidence of Use form provided regarding the extent to which you used the Coach Road as a Public Right of Way (rather than as an access road to the various properties on the road) together with some indication of which part of the Coach Road you used in this way.

If anyone else has not been approached in this manner but wishes to contribute evidence in this exercise then the Evidence of Use Form and the address to send it to is available from the Clerk (878060).

All forms should be completed and returned to NYCC (Economic and Rural Services) by 6th July 2010, or the earliest possible date thereafter.

Health Visitor Drop in

The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9.30am -11.30am on Thursdays **July 1st and 22nd** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone waiting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. There will be no drop-in for August.

Students Sewing Course

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall July 26th – 30th 9am to 12noon each day For students going into year 8 and above £38 includes all fabric requirements. Do you want to improve at Textiles?

Would you like to know how to use a sewing machine?

Would you like to make something for yourself?

Join us this Summer for a creative sewing course with two qualified teachers, ready to instruct and inspire. To book your place or receive further details contact: Janet Hull 01904 491001 or Rebecca Downes 07874624130

Oh What a Lovely Barbecue!

The calm, warm evening was just perfect for the second village barbecue organised by the Friends of the Village Hall and the Playgroup Committee on May 22nd. People of all ages turned up in large numbers to enjoy the barbecued meats, the array of salads and the tempting choice of puddings. But great evenings like this don't just 'happen', and the hardworking Village Hall Friends and Playgroup parents deserve a big vote of thanks for organising such a memorable evening.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall -200 Club

228 members took part in the June draw, prize-winning numbers were 19, 32, 34 and 102.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

On Wednesday, July 21st we will be visiting The Breezy Knees garden & nursery in Warthill, YO19 5XS. This is about 14 acres of garden, with some rather unusual & rare plants. Visit the web site to whet your appetite www.breezyknees.co.uk Please meet in the Village Hall car park at 6.30 pm. Visitors are most welcome at £4 per person.

Please note the date for this visit, as it is incorrect in the club's programme.

The day trip to Renishaw Hall, in Derbyshire, is on Wednesday 28th July. Please meet in the Village Hall car park to leave at 9am. Just to remind members who have signed up for this trip, but not paid, to send a cheque for £23 (Non members £33) made payable to Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club to Christine Drury, Minster View, High Stittenham, York, as soon as possible. Entry to the gardens, a tour of the house, lunch and the coach is included in the cost. This trip has one or two places still available.

I hope that your preparations for the Village Show on August 14th are going well and to remind those who have entered the marrow and potato competitions, that the weigh-in is only a few weeks away on Tuesday, 10th August between 7pm & 8pm at the Village Hall.

Helen Loynes

Yorkshire Air Ambulance Fund Raising

Thank you to the Terri Wade YAA fund-raising team for their hard work at the car wash event on the 5th. June by the wet 'Sponge Bobs' washing the cars, to the support crew with catering and tombola. A special thanks to those of you who contributed cakes and tombola prizes and proud owners of shiny clean cars! We raised a total of £440 towards ongoing local Air Ambulance fundraising

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Our coffee morning held in early June was a great success; the weather was kind to us and we had a lot of support from members and visitors. Everybody seemed to enjoy the coffee, the chat and a look round our facilities. It was a very good club/village get together; it was our first venture into this social scene, and our sincere thanks go to all who came, worked, bought books, raffle tickets, cakes or helped in any way at all. Any profit made is to help the club funds. (Don't know the profit yet- the lucky square competition is stil going on!).

Meanwhile the club matches are midway through the season, and we are turning towards our internal club competitions. Don't forget anybody can come down for a (free) roll up on Monday evenings- you will be very welcome.

Eloise Conway Needs Your Vote

Eloise Conway, aged 8, from Stonelands Close has been short-listed for the national Silentnight Book at Bedtime story writing competitions for children aged between 7-12. She had to write a short bedtime story, which included the Silentnight characters of Duck and Hippo. There has now been 10 finalists chosen by author Jeremy Strong and these are to be put on the Silentnight website for people to read and vote for their favourite story. The voting started at 9am 14th June and closes on July 16th, so, if you would like to read Eloise's story (and hopefully vote for it!), the website address is www.silentnight.co.uk/bookatbedtime, with the winner announced on the 3rd August.

Friends of the Village Hall

The Village BBQ made over £1000 to be shared between the Village Hall and Playgroup. We were very lucky with the weather but thank you so much to everyone who helped or contributed in any way and to all those who attended. It was a real team effort!

Future events Table Top Sale

Sunday September 12^{th.} 11am – 3pm at The Village Hall Tables £5 each - to book one - please phone Mandy Smith Delicious light lunches and refreshments will be on sale.

Cookery Demonstration

Wednesday September 29th 7.00pm for 7.30pm in the Village Hall Alison Shaw will demonstrate a number of dishes with tasting opportunities. Admission £5 to include a glass of wine

Further details of both events in next month's News

The next Friends' meeting is on Tues July 6th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends are always welcome.

Message from The Jumblies

Help for Heroes fund raising

Please don't forget to come along to our very popular Summer Coffee Morning at Midway Main Street on **Saturday 3rd July** between 10am and 12 noon. A relaxing morning, with lots of good company, good home baking, browse around the stalls and a chance to win on the tombola and raffle.

Many Thanks to everyone who donated jumble, cakes and prizes for our sale on 19th June, and also those who send cash donations, your support is very much appreciated. The total raised will be published in the July News when we will be able to let you know the grand total from the Bingo, Jumble Sale and Coffee Morning that we will be sending from Sheriff Hutton to Help for Heroes.

After our summer break our first Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 4th September in aid of York Against Cancer. More details will be given in the August News.

Penny Bean

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JULY

Sheriff Hutton	4th	9.30am	Holy Communion CW-O1		
	11th	11am	Family Praise at Methodist Church		
	18th	9.30am	Holy Communion CW-O1		
	25th	9.30am	Morning Prayers		
Farlington	11th	11.15am	Holy Communion CW-O2		
	25th			6pm	Evening Worship with Bishop Martin
Marton	4th			6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
I Walton	18th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington	4th	10.00am	Village Praise & Baptism		
	11th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	18th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton	4th	8am 10.30am	Holy Communion Joint Service Huby Chapel		
	11th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	18th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Family Praise		
	25th	2pm	Service at Sutton & Huby Show		

EVENTS

July 3	Africa Concert in the Vicarage Garden - 5.30pm - Tickets [from churchwardens, Caroline Hunt & John
	Oakley] Adults £10, Under 18 £5, Under 5's free
July 24	St Crux Day in York. This is our main fund-raising effort of the year and we desperately need, baking,
	preserves, old jewellery, and small pieces of good quality bric-a-brac.

NOTICES

There will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity on Monday 5th July at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Applications for assistance must be with the secretary [John Oakley - Old School House, by Wednesday 30th June.

The Methodist Church

OI - 40I-	40.00	D I A I
Services in July	y at the Methodist	<u>Church</u>
Minister. Grana	am Peaden Teror	904 49 1950

Sunday 4th	10.30am	Reva Ann Haith
11th	11.00am	Family Praise
	6.30pm	Rev Graham Peaden (Communion)
18th	10.30am	William Swires
25th	10.30am	Rev Graham Peaden (Communion)

Other Activities

Wednesdays 8am Morning Prayers 10 - 11.30am Drop in for Coffee

6.15pm Singing Group (7th and 21st)

A Big Thank You from Playgroup!

10 generous local businesses and individuals have now purchased a soft mat for playgroup; these include Noble Works, Image Playgrounds, h2h, Linzi Ainley, Mr Marwood, Mrs Mills and Mrs Lyons. Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup Management Committee would like to thank you all for your generosity and hope these mats will last another 20 years!

We still require one further mat to bring us up to the number required, so if anyone is still interested in purchasing a mat at a cost of £71.92 then please contact Sarah Archer.

We now have 8 large and 6 small mats to recycle! To this end, if anyone would like a mat, please let us know by contacting Sarah (as above). We would appreciate a donation of £8 for a large mat and £4 for a small mat to the Playgroup & Toddlers charity fund

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Centenary Celebrations. Over 50 members and friends came along to enjoy our celebrations. They were greeted by a very glamorous new lady member, our contribution to the scarecrow trail, and the pavilion and courts decked with bunting and balloons. Inside the pavilion was an extensive display of photographs, some from the village archive, which provided a trip down memory lane for some and who's who competition for others. A history of the club up to the middle 1970's was an insight into village life then, whist drives and dances were the order of the day in the 40's and 50's.

After an excellent barbecue the Chairman, Neil Watson thanked everyone for coming, especially Mrs Lily Pearson who has been a lifelong supporter of the club since the early 1940's. He thanked Helen Dryland for organising the evening, and Helen was presented with a bouquet of flowers. Finally the celebration cake was cut and handed round with champagne. The celebration evening had been another important milestone in the long history of the village tennis club and we were pleased to share it with so many people.

Home fixtures for July Ladies July 17th, July 24th, at 9.30am, Mens July 11th, July 25th at 10.00am. Hovingham League July 5th, July 12th at 6.30pm. Ladies July 1st 6.30pm.

The club is halfway through their fixture list and all the teams except the Men's team have had a difficulty getting teams out. Hopefully things will improve in the second half of the season.

Junior Tennis. This is well supported and all the juniors have had the opportunity to attend coaching sessions.

The Junior Competition will be held on Friday July 9th at 6.30pm. Please arrive on time.

The Tuesday afternoon sessions will finish in July, please check the dates with Helen.

Social Tennis. All the sessions continue as normal through July.

New members are always welcome, if Wimbledon inspires you do come along and have a go.

Josephine Johnson

Fieldnats

During the two dawn choruses we saw a wide variety birds. Welburn was particularly rewarding as we watched 3 Corn Buntings singing their hearts out, whilst the beautiful sunny morning in Sheriff proved popular, with some members going round the conservation area & castle moat twice. Our first ever dry Dawn Chorus in the village brought out the widest number of birds identified to date including Skylark, Chiff Chaff, Gold Finch & Black Cap. Our thanks go to Andy Chapman for his hospitality at Welburn & leading the search in Sheriff, along with the church for allowing us to use their facilities for breakfast.

Anyone wishing to join the group, please call Melanie for more information.

Next Meeting: Sat 3rd July, Strensall Common. Meet 9.30am at the Square near the Highwayman.

Summertime

Most of us take holidays these days. Originally, these were Holy Days to celebrate the numerous saints in the calendar. The whole village would celebrate together. Henry VIII and the Protestant work ethic changed this approach, later the Puritans didn't even celebrate Christmas!

Holidays now reflect the school calendar. Can you remember the wonderful feeling when school finished and we had long sun-filled days to ride bikes, make dens and play games? I can also remember wet camping holidays in Scotland, spent listening to the Test match in the car. A friend describes how they always went on holiday wearing their best clothes. That is hard to imagine in today's leisurewear world.

The Annual Holiday has merged into a number of short breaks as we become more affluent. For many people, breaks from work are spent decorating or 'chilling out'. Where does that phrase originate? It sounds as if we are becoming bottles of beer in the fridge.

For the one in three families where there has been divorce, particularly for single parents, holidays have to be managed with extra child-care and careful budgeting.

For two thirds of the world where the average income is \$1 per day, holidays don't exist. Time is spent on the basics, searching for enough food and enough water for today and tomorrow will take care of itself.

Jesus invited his disciples to come away with him and have some rest. He made time to pray with his Father. If we put him first, then the other parts of our lives whether we are working, or on holiday will fall into place.

However you take a break, whether with family or friends, camping in the rain, or exploring the rest of the world may it be a time when you put aside the concerns of work, family and household matters and return restored and invigorated.

God will be with you, wherever you are.

Children's Play Area Update

The Play Area committee constantly monitors the condition of equipment and the state of the area itself. The Play Area has served the community well over the last 26 years but it is acknowledged that some of the original equipment is in need of attention. During a recent Health and Safety inspection the swings were deemed to be unsafe and therefore were immediately removed. We are waiting replacement top beams which we hope will be fitted in the near future.

We are sorry for the delay and whilst we appreciate how disappointing it is that the swings are not available for use we are sure you will agree that the safety of those using them is of the utmost importance.

A programme of minor repairs has been drawn up and is also to be carried out as soon as possible.

Proposals for future replacement of some of the equipment are being considered but to fund these will necessitate a concerted programme of fund raising. Any offers of help to raise money will be very much appreciated. Consultation with all those who use the Play Area will take place before any final decisions are made regarding any new equipment.

If you have any problems regarding the area please contact Caroline Hunt or myself.

Penny Bean Chairman

Ramble

Wednesday 28th July. Meet at 9.30am at the Village Hall Car Park. Ramble 4-5 miles, opportunity for pub lunch/snack and back by 3pm.

Jumblies' Update

Just a quick note to say the total for the Bingo run by Ian Downing's team was approx £700 and the total to date for the Jumble Sale is £1725 approx

Thanks to everyone who donated prizes, cakes, jumble and money and those who came along and gave their time to help us. – The grand total raised for Help the Heroes will be published in the August News.

Penny Bean

Christian Aid

This year Sheriff Hutton raised £555.40 for Christian Aid. Thank you so very much to everyone who took the trouble to help.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Perfect weather greeted us on the morning of 15th June when fifteen members assembled in the Village Hall car park for our trip to Boundary Mill, Colne. We travelled through Harrogate, over Blubberhouses Moor to Skipton, where we stopped for coffee before moving on to Colne for lunch and some retail therapy – most people came back with a bargain or two!

The sun was still shining when we left Colne at 4.30pm and we all enjoyed the return journey through Otley and Ilkley as the countryside was looking at its best. We thank Bette for once again organizing such as successful outing.

We are not meeting in the Village Hall for our next meeting on 14th July, instead we are visiting Boots Store in Coney Street, York for a talk and make-up demonstration, with three of our members acting as models. Please note that the coach will leave **the Village Hall car park at 6.30pm**.

There are still a few spare seats for our outing to Scarborough and the Spa Orchestra on August 11th. If you would like to go and have not put your name down, please contact Bette for details.

PTFA Scarecrow Trail -Thank You!

Despite a cold start, this year's Scarecrow Trail was a great success with the weather really warming up later on and bringing everyone out to see the 20 wonderful creations all around the Village. The winning Scarecrow by popular vote was the truly terrifying 'Angel Bob'.

A huge thank you everyone who participated either by making a Scarecrow, following the trail or enjoying the refreshments at the Village Hall. A total of £420 was raised.

PTFA Committee

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel : 01347 878 558

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Homemade Sunday Roast Lunch – Beef, Pork and Chicken – from £7.95 All Fresh Produce

Tel: 01347 878 335

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331

NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering
Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals
Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Richard Fisher & Associates **DENTAL SURGEONS**

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting
Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628 email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk

www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

W.A. Hare & Son Ltd

Federation of Master Buidlers Award winners

Specialist Joinery Manufacturers for replacment windows, staircases and conservatories

Tel: 01757 248 188

Dates to Note

August	3 rd	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall
	10 th	7-8pm	Gardening Club Potato and Marrow Weigh-in at Village Hall
	11 th	9.15am	Yorkshire Countrywomens visit to Scarborough
		6pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council at The Lodge, West Lilling
	14 th	2.30pm	Village Show at Village Hall
September	4 th		Jumblies Sale for York Against Cancer at Village Hall
	7^{th}	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall
	8 th	7.30pm	Art Group AGM at Village Hall
	12 th	11am-3pm	Table top sale for Village Hall at Village Hall
	15 th	1.30-4.30pm	Art Group Painting Afternoon
	18 th		Art Group Members Workshop with Tony Mosley
	29 th	7pm	Cookery Demonstration for Village Hall at Village Hall
November	8 th	7.30pm	Village Charity Meeting at Village Hall
	13 th	2-4pm	Guide Dogs Autumn Fayre
December	11 th		Christmas Coffee Morning at Village Hall

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

> Oil & gas Qualified Tel: 01347 878 684

Chrisalis Services

Let us take your problems away ... **Business Support: Executive PA Event Management : Design Services**

> e: lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk www.chrisalisservices.co.uk

Tel: 0844 583 8152

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Atkinson

Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER

CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too! also

Designer Driveways & Patios - Block/Stone Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

Dawsonbuild

Extensions: Conversions Renovation: New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

w: www.books4spanish.com **NEIL HUTCHINSON**

Motor Body Repairs Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

> Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

1st Easingwold (Forest of Galtres) Scout Group

The Easingwold Scout Group is a thriving Scout group serving the local area and currently has around 60 members spread fairly evenly between Explorers, Scouts, Cubs and Beavers with a number of others waiting to join.

One of our long serving adult leaders has become District Commissioner and is no longer in a position to spend as much time as he would like with the youngsters. Many of the parents already help out but we need more assistance with running the Cubs, Scouts and Beavers. There is no need to have a great deal of experience in Scouting as training is provided but memories of your own time in the Scouting Organisation (no matter how long ago that may be!) would obviously be of benefit. It would be a shame if such a useful opportunity for the development of our youngsters is lost for the sake of a few hours a month of your time.

If you have ever been a Scout or know somebody who has who might be able to help, or even if you have never been involved with Scouts at all but are willing to spend a couple of hours a week helping our youth develop into worthwhile citizens, please contact me on **01347 810633** or log onto www.easingwold.org/scouting for further information of what we are doing in the local area.

Dave Waring, Group Scout Leader Forest of Galtres Scout Group

Mobile Library

The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on **July 20**th. The van stops are 10:05 – 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at Dudley Hill Farm.

Filler Items for Village News

Sometimes we find that we have a little extra space in the Village News. If you have any items of local interest that we could include then do send them along to the editors for consideration and hopefully for future inclusion. Many thanks.

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing: MOT Preparation
Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton
Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm
Tel: 01347 878 332

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs
Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate
www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church – bu	t		
			check in church for			
			details			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Youth Club	Village Hall
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	7.00pm	Club Night	Tennis Club
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	<u>11.00am</u>	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.00pm	Exercise	Village Hall
				onwards	Classes	
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in July

1st	Thu	9.30 – 11.30am	Health Visitor at Toddler Group at Village Hall
3rd	Sat	9.30am	Field Nats meet at Village Square near Highwayman
		10 – 12 noon	Jumblies Summer Coffee Morning for Help the Heroes at Midway
		5.30pm	Concert for Africa and Barbeque at The Vicarage, Sutton on Forest
6th	Tue	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall
		7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting at Village Hall
9th	Fri	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting at Village Hall
14th	Wed	6.30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen meet at Village Hall car park
16th	Fri	6.30pm	PTFA Hog Roast
20th	Tue	10.05 – 1.15pm	Mobile Library in the Village
21st	Wed	6.30pm	Gardening Club outing meet at Village Hall car park
22nd	Thu	9.30 – 11.30am	Health Visitor at Toddler Group at Village Hall
24th	Sat		St Crux Day in York for Parish Church
28th	Wed	9.00 am	Gardening Club outing meet at Village Hall car park
		9.30am	Ramble meet at Village Hall car park

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of July for inclusion in August News.